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provisions from 2005 are incorporated into the Draft IGP, SWRCB staff failed to resolve
the previous technical and legal concerns.

cs in thie Draft IGP ina way
measure of a-discharger’s
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be met,

According to CASQA'’s testimony at the March hearing, many dischargers will exceed
NALs for the basic parameters (pH, Total Suspended Solids, Electrical Conductivity, Oil
and Grease), and many more will exceed NALs for metals. Those exceeding the NALs
may be forced into treating storm water runoff. Treatment requires major retrofits at a
facility, is very expensive, and after implementation of tréatment, there is still no
guarantee that the discharger will be able to meet the NALS/NELs.

Metropolitan challenges SWRCB’s limiting of the prerequisite requirements for QSDs to
specific professions and registrations (e.g. geologists, landscape architects, hydrologists,
or engineers). Because an individual is registered in one of these fields is no guarantee
that they are experienced in and versed on preparing and implementing SWPPPs.
Amount of experience in developing and implementing SWPPPs is a more critical and
valid background criterion than a professional prerequisite. The Construction -Gf:ne,ra_l
Permit (CGP) provides more flexibility as to the acceptable registration and certification
prerequisites and includes hydrologists and professionals in erosion, sediment control and
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storm water quality. Metropolitan requests SWRCB staff to recons;der the limited
prerequisites eutlined in the Draft IGP.
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Metropolitan urges SWRCB to abandon any further work on the 2011 Draft IGP, performa
comprehensive cost benefit analysis, and go back to the drawing board with respect to
management of storm water discharges. Before revising the 1997 IGP, SWRCB needs to resolve
many underlying and critical issues related to storm water management and numeric limits.
Metropolitan recommends that SWRCB initiate the development of a statewide storm water
policy that cuts across the various SWRCB programs and helps to ensure that storm water wilf be
managed in a consistent and scientifically sound, and cost effective manmer across the state.

Metropolitan looks forward to working with SWRCB staff and the Board on development of this
state-wide policy. Please contact Janet Bell at (213) 217-5516 with any questions or comuments.




